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CIRCULAR   N ° 4 

 
May 26, 2025 

Santiago del Estero, Argentina  
 

To the Board of Directors, Advisory Council, National Association Presidents, State Director, 
National Secretaries, Chairs of Permanent Committees and Special Committees of our 
organization. 
 
Dear Sisters In Ideals:  
                                   I greet you warmly and with hope of well being in company of your families.  
                                   The fulfillment of the Alliance work for the 2024-2026 biennium is 
extraordinary useful for the development of our organization. On May 13, 2025, the second board 
and advisory council meeting was held. The purpose of this meeting was to promote a better 
integration. We were joined by something very valuable, the true Pan American sisterhood.  
                                    The entire agenda was accomplished in a lovely environment of 
camaraderie. All the greetings and the projects of the Board of Directors, the Chairs of the 
Permanent Committees and Special Commissions were excellent. It was noted the interest that 
you have in resolving problems and the aspirations for the common good.   
                                     A committee composed of Advisor Carmen Guerra, Sylvia Williams, 
Associate Director Vianey Aponte and translator Rosa Maria Vida was named to study and decide 
the restructuring of Zones I & II.  
                                     A committee composed of Advisors Norma Rios de Flores y Martha Ofelia 
Martinez de Calderon was named to study the possibility of having a convention with a hybrid 
format. 
                                     A thank you to all the Pan American sisters for their virtual attendance. 
Thank you because in all the work projects had their creativity, their intelligence and their efforts 
so that our movement will be a useful instrument capable of accompanying us in the search of 
peace and continental understanding.    
                                    May we always have the desire to value our work so that we may be proud 
of being Pan American.  

“Education and values, essential symbols of this organization” 
“Una para todas y todas para una” “One for all and all for one” 

         
 
                                                                                                     Marta Agüero Abal de Argañaras 
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